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“IN SOLIDARITY WITH OUR PRIESTS”

25th Anniversary News

The LGVC 25th Anniversary celebration is less than a month away. If 
you haven’t  made reservations for several of the events you’re quickly 
running out of  time. Make plans to celebrate with your brother Knights 
and their families. The festivities start on Tuesday, April 27 and continue 
thru Friday, April 30. Please plan to join us for one or all of these special 
activities. A reservation form for all of the activities is included inside this 
newsletter. Print that page and use it to respond.

Buy a Patron Ad to support your Council.  When you write a check for 
your tickets ($40 per person), just write another small check for a Patron 
Ad ($5 per line).  Just jot your well wishes as a patron for publication in 
the booklet (~ 40 characters per line). 

 
Program  Book:  We  are  seeking  business  advertisements  for  our 

program book.  If you have a business you can place an ad in a book that 
council members will keep as a memento of the occasion.  Prices are $50 
for a full page or $35 for a half page in our 5 ½ by 8 inch booklet.  The 
book will go into the printing process on the  April 9th deadline making 
that the last chance for patron ads and business advertisements.

Share your memories and photographs.  Help create the Anniversary 
program.  Send an email to  25thanniversary@kofc8736.org with picture 
attachments or just say that you have printed pictures or comments for 
council anniversary interest.  Or, just bring any of these items to a Council 
Meeting.   The history and Council  activity pictures will  be available to 
attending members by Compact Disc (CD). Printed copies of the history 
documents  (without  pictures)  may  be  made  available  at  the  cost  of 
printing  and  binding.   The  items  must  be  provided  by  April  9th to  be 
included. 
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GRAND KNIGHTS REPORT

Dear Brothers,

Brothers,  we are entering the home stretch and last quarter of our fraternal year.  We did not have much 
success  at  the  membership  blitz  in  March.   We still  need  several  more  new members  to  meet  our 
membership quota.  In addition, we have dropped 3 members, and I’m sorry to say it looks like there are 
seven more members that we will  be removing from the ranks shortly.  Please try to reach out to your 
Brothers and encourage them to participate in our council programs, events, and meetings.  We will have a 
significant opportunity on the weekend of April 17th & 18th to recruit more new members at the SJE Ministry 
Fair.  This is a perfect opportunity to show the parishioners all of our charitable works and the support that 
we provide throughout the Parish, and then get the men to sign their Form 100.

The Seminarians at St. Mary’s University on Roland  Avenue have invited us to attend the unveiling and 
Mass of Dedication for the bust of our founder Father Michael McGivney.  They commissioned and funded 
the life-sized bust themselves as a tribute not only to their Brother Knight and graduate of the University, but 
also to recognize our entire  Fraternal Organization  which  is an  “indispensable source of support” for them 
and all vocations, and for our unwavering defense of the Church.  I encourage you to attend the Mass and 
Ceremony on April 17th  which will start at 11:00a.m.  Please let me know if you are planning to attend so 
that I can include you in the RSVP card to them.

We will once again actively celebrate the Feast of Divine Mercy on Sunday, April 11th, at 5pm.  Rob Vacek 
is leading our efforts in conjunction with Chris Deaver and the St. John’s Parish Staff.   There will be a 
prayer service in the Chapel, followed by a reception in our Council Hall.  As part of our contribution to this 
program and the continuing promotion  of  the  special  feast,  we  have purchased a beautiful  4ft.  X  5ft. 
tapestry of the Vision Icon of Sister Saint Faustina.  I hope that you will join us for this special celebration 
and that we will pack the Chapel this year.

The annual State Convention is quickly approaching.  I hope that many of you are planning to join us for 
the business, fun and festivities in Ocean City on May 14 – 16.  Also don’t forget the State Golf Tournament 
on May 13th.   We hope to have a great turnout from our council to support the hospitality suite and our 
Brother Mike Sallese who is running for State Warden.

It is my sincere wish that this Lenten Season has been a time of special renewal for you and your family. 
Janie and I wish all of you a very happy and blessed Easter.  

God Bless, and always remember to stay faithful and be grateful.

Tom Zagel, Grand Knight
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CHAPLAIN’S REPORT
  Fr. William Foley;  410-592-6206;    WFoley@archbalt.org  

Dear Brother Knights,

This is my first contribution to the Valley News. I am happy to make some contribution.  As most 
of you know, I have been appointed "temporary Administrator" of St. John's Parish. The Archbishop will 
officially appoint a Pastor within the next several weeks. In the meantime, I have accepted the position of 
being the Chaplain to Long Green Council.  Father Willie will continue to serve as Associate Chaplain, due 
to the distance;  and commitments at  his  new parish in  Dundalk.  I  have also accepted the position of 
Associate State Chaplain offered by Peter Davio when he accepts the position of State Deputy. These 
positions should keep me busy with the Knights of Columbus.

 

I became a Knight in October of 1972 when I was a seminarian at St. Mary's Seminary. I still hold my 
membership with Notre Dame Council 2901. I am a fourth degree with the Archbishop Keough Assembly.

I have come to appreciate over the years the wonderful fraternity that the order provides and I am most 
grateful for the support I have received as a Priest. Please know that I will stay as active as time permits, 
and know how much I appreciate the commitment and dedication of this council to the parish of St. John's.

 

I look forward to celebrating the Council's 25th Anniversary with you. Congratulations.

Yours in Christ,  Father Foley

SUPREME COUNCIL NEWS 
9th U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals Upholds Constitutionality of 'under God’ in Pledge

The 9th U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals ruled today that the words “one nation under God” in the Pledge of 
Allegiance “do not violate the Establishment Clause” of the First Amendment to the Constitution.

The Knights of Columbus led the campaign to add the words “under God” to the Pledge in the early 
1950s, and the trial court agreed to allow the Knights of Columbus to join the present case as defendants 
when it was originally filed in 2005.

“This  decision  is  a  victory for  common sense,”  Supreme Knight  Carl  A.  Anderson said.  “It  is  also  a 
welcome reversal of the 9th Circuit’s 2002 decision in a similar case that was ultimately thrown out by the 
Supreme Court on technical grounds. Today, the Court got it absolutely right: recitation of the Pledge is a 
patriotic exercise, not a religious prayer.

“Best of all, the Court said that the words ‘under God’ add a ‘note of importance which a Pledge to our 
Nation ought to have and which in our culture ceremonial references to God arouse.’ Every reasonable 
person knows that, and today’s decision is a breath of fresh air from a court system that has too often 
seemed to be almost allergic to public references to God. This is a very good day for America,” Anderson 
concluded.

In today’s ruling, the Court  noted that,  “Among the ‘self-evident truths’ the Framers believed was the 
concept that all people are entitled to certain inalienable rights given to them by the ‘Laws of Nature and 
Nature’s God’ and that the purpose of government should be to “secure those rights.’” Such beliefs provide 
the context in which the words of the Pledge must be understood, the Court said.

The Knights of Columbus and several individual Knights and their families were defendant-intervenors in 
the case, and the court’s 2-1 decision incorporates many of the arguments presented to the Court by The 
Becket Fund for Religious Liberty, a public interest law firm that represented the Knights in the case. Oral 
arguments before the 9th Circuit panel had been heard in December 2007. Other defendants in the case 
included the United States government and a Sacramento-area school district.
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STATE REPORT

Maryland State Council Charity Fund

At  February’s  Baltimore  Chapter  of  Grand  Knights  meeting,  in  celebration  of  the 
Chapter’s 100th anniversary, State Deputy Richard Siejack accepted for the Charity Fund 
a $725 donation from the past  chapter  presidents. We thank them for  thinking of  the 
Charity Fund and their most generous donation.

Donations made to the Charity Fund in 2009 are tax deductible if you itemize deductions on your 2009 tax 
return. For a donation under $250 your canceled check will serve as a record of your contribution. For a 
donation  of  $250  or  more  the  IRS  requires  that  you  have  a  written  statement  from  the  charitable 
organization documenting your contribution. To comply with this requirement letters were sent to those who 
made a donation of $250 or more. If anyone has any questions concerning their contributions to the Fund 
please call one of the directors listed below.

Donations to the Fund typically slow up after the first of the year but applications for financial assistance 
don’t. Therefore we’re asking the district deputies and grand knights to continue to support the Charity Fund 
by promoting the program within their districts and councils. We’re also asking the grand knights, if they 
haven’t already done so, to distribute the pre-addressed envelopes that were handed out at the GK seminar 
to all of their members and encourage them to make tax deductible contributions to the Fund. Distribute the 
envelopes in any way that works for the council - through newsletters, membership card mailings or other 
mailings the council makes throughout the year.

February was the  last  month  that  members  could  make contributions  through the Combined Charity 
Campaigns at their workplaces. In many cases the employer matched the employee’s contribution.

It will be a while before we know the amount contributed through these campaigns but we do want to 
thank those who donated to the Fund in this manner.

Complete details  about  the Fund and applications for  financial  assistance are available on the State 
Council website (www.kofc-md.org). Inquiries may also be made to Patrick E. Corcoran, 410-588- 5880, or 
Patrick J. Cantwell, 301-952-8290.

DISTRICT DEPUTY MESSAGE     
                  

  Every Council a Star Council         numbers as of 3/15/2010
    Council No New 

Members
Dropped 
Members

Net Membership 
Increase

Net  Insurance 
Increase

8736 9 0 9 4*
9815 4 0 0 3*
10100 3 5 2 0
11372 7 0 7 6*
District Total 23 5 18/60% 13/118%
Star District Goals 30 New Members; 11 Insurance Members  * Meets Quota

During March, 3 councils held their membership blitzes; the 4th council will be doing their blitz this month. 
I would ask all councils to make a concerted effort to get those gentlemen who filled out a prospect card to 
sign a form 100 and take their 1st degree this month.
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Now that  spring is here, I’m asking each and every member of the District  to get spring fever about 
membership.  Every one of our councils needs new members.  Unfortunately, I think the main reason we 
aren’t getting new members is that we are not asking our fellow Catholics to join or we are selling ourselves 
short by not adequately explaining the advantages a man and his family will enjoy by being a Knight.  I 
know that each one of the council membership directors would be glad to hear and try your ideas and 
appreciate your help. 

One quick reminder, registrations for the convention at the reduced rate are due NLT 4/15/09.  The price 
increases by $10 per person after that, no exceptions.  For those of you planning to be there on Friday 
afternoon, the GK’s, DW and myself  will  be participating in the Grand Knight Olympics at 2 PM in the 
Atrium.   That and the fact that this is an election year should make the trip worthwhile and entertaining.

Anne, Charlotte, Norm & I want to wish each of you a Happy and Joyous Easter! 

Brian O'Connor, District Deputy 

 FOURTH DEGREE NEWS
  Archbishop John Carroll Assembly 2378;  Faithful Navigator Leonard Windsor

At the time of writing this message, we are preparing to attend the fourth degree Exemplification 
in Frederick.  Next month we will report on the results.

Remember that we meet on the third Thursday of each month, and in April it will be at the Long Green 
Valley Copuncil  at St. Johns Church in Hydes.

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN 
 Jim Schmidt, Sr, PGK;  410-592-8891;  snstrngjim@msn.com

March was a busy month.  We welcome Ken Furman into our council as a transferee and 6 members 
received their Third Degree:  Matt Cuculis, Jerry Henderson, Matt Lewis, Harry Pippin, Josh Pippin, and 
Rob Vacek.  Congratulations to all of them.  We also had a membership blitz with a couple of interested 
men. We thank our Associate Chaplain,  Father Foley,  for his words of  encouragement at some of  the 
masses, and we are grateful for his continued support.  During April at the St. johns Parish Fair, we will 
have a booth to again show the benefits of membership, especially highlighting the benefits that we bring to 
the Parish.

 CHURCH ACTIVITIES
Randy Keiser;    mostincorporated@yahoo.com      410-491-6407  

Happy Easter everyone!  It  looks like we’re  finally getting some better  weather , 
although the Church clean up was canceled.  It was quickly rescheduled for March 27 

and at the time of writing we do not know how it worked out. 
 The Divine Mercy Service is schedule for Sunday April 11th starting at 5:00PM in the Chapel.  Note the 

Grand Knight's article which explains the Divine Mercy program.

St. Johns Church is holding its annual Spring Fling on May 6-8.  We operate a beer stand for those nights. 
We can always use some help with the stand and perhaps elsewhere where our services may be needed.

On May 30th we have another 5th Sunday mass activity scheduled after the 11:15AM service.  It 
was decided that we would attend a brunch at a local restaurant such as Josef’s or the Mountain Branch.  I 
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think  we should have reservations for  the group.   Please contact  me as soon as possible  if  you are 
interested, so I can make the necessary arrangements.  

During the Christmas break there was a major leak in the St. John School that caused a lot of damage to 
the floors. The renovation process has been scheduled for the Spring break. By the time you receive this 
newsletter, the work will be under way. We have been asked to help with the relocation of the furniture on 
March 31 so they can work on the floors. The Parish has requested the help of the Knights to move desks, 
cabinets, etc. We have requested help for the 31st via email. In addition, if anyone can help to move the 
furniture back into the rooms at the completion of the renovation, we would be most grateful. This effort will 
take place on Thursday, April 8th, starting at 8AM and running most or all of the day. If you can help us out 
with this task, please contact the Grand Knight or Eric Schumacher in the parish office, 410 592 6206.

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES     
Mike Naumann 410-592-4884 mike.n@pioneernetwork.com

2010 EASTER PROJECT

With  the  excess  funds  from  the  Thanksgiving/Christmas  Food  Project,  Long  Green  Valley  Council 
supported the Missionaries of Charity Gift-of-Hope Convent’s 2010 Easter Food distribution and Our Daily 
Bread Employment Center.

On March 19th, Long Green Valley Council donated the following to the Missionaries of Charity’s Easter 
Outreach Program.

      500 lbs. of White Potatoes, 200 lbs. of Onions, 120 cans of Fruit Cocktail, 5 boxes of Apples, 
5 boxes of Navel Oranges

We also donated the following to Our Daily Bread Employment Center.
     22 Market Day Frozen Pies, 5 boxes of Apples, 5 boxes of Navel Oranges

I would like to thank PGK Carroll  McComas, Kevin McComas, John Caine, Mike Keegan and James 
Wright for assisting with the food deliveries.  Special thanks to Carroll & Kevin McComas for the use of their 
trucks and James Wright for obtaining an excellent price for the produce from The Class Produce Group.

Thanks also to those Council members and members of St. John the Evangelist Church faith community 
for making these charitable acts possible by supporting the Knights of Columbus Food Project.

John J. Mayni, Project Chairman
 

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES
Council Elections

The election of Council Officers for the 2010-2011 fraternal year will take place at the second meeting in 
May.  Nominations are now being accepted by the Nominating Committee. Any third degree member in 
good standing is eligible to run for any office. If you are interested in running for an office or would like 
additional information on the various responsibilities and duties of an elected office, please feel free to 
contact any member of the Nomination Committee:

James Schmidt, Sr. PGK 410-592-8891 snstrngjim@msn.com
James Schmidt, Jr. PGK 410-817-4691 jmtrn@aol.com
Chuck Bogdanowicz, PGK 410-592-5913 chuckbog@msn.com
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YOUTH ACTIVITIES
Chris Phillips – Director

Catholic Bee
The 11th annual Catholic Bee was again a huge success this past weekend. Brother Joe Owens, and wife 

Barbara,  put  on  another  terrific  program.  Only  four  schools  were  represented  this  year,  with  several 
declining our invitation due to the effects of weather earlier this year.

Still there were 10 contestants and a crowd of about 50 faculty, parents and guests. Chris Phillips, our 
youth programs director, was there to help with set up and preparation efforts, and he took  good photos as 
well. You can see them at our next meeting. Past GK's Jim Schmidt, Sr. and Jim Cross were judges along 
with current GK Tom Zaegel. The top three winners were all from SJE School, a first for any school entering 
this program. Sean Bohon was the 1st place winner, Erin Dodson took 2nd ( she also won last year at LGV 
and the State competition), and third place winner was Ryan Jones. They will represent SJE School and 
our Council at the State competition on May 2

Basketball Free Throw Contest

Winners from the Basketball Free Throw Contest were awarded basketballs as prizes on Wednesday, 
March 17th. Our winners were: RJ Stuckey    Kristi Kozlowski    Nelson Gramick    Bobby Smith

PRO LIFE 
Ed Gibbons   PGibb1@aol.com   410-592-2750  

On Saturday, the twentieth of March, our Council's Pro-Life team and St. John's, Hydes, Respect Life 
Committee, including Cris Deaver,  head of Adult Faith Formation in the parish, traveled to the Hillcrest 
Abortion Clinic in Catonsville, to pray the four mysteries of the Rosary for the end of abortions at that Clinic.

It is our hope that by our prayers and witness we were able to prevent at least one abortion in that clinic.

To honor the Day of the Unborn Child, a Rosary was said at the Council and Mass was attended.

LECTURER'S REPORT
  Joe Wenderoth, (410) 491-5918, email   lecturer@kofc8736.org     

The March Lecturer program was a demonstration of a projection system that is being considered for 
television and internet programming in the Council Home.  Members were afforded the opportunity to see 
the quality of the technology that would be available.  We don’t yet have internet access and a big screen 
so that we could conduct the LGVC web site demonstration previously planned.  Stay tuned, we will have it 
soon.  As always, please advise me of any requests that you may have for Lecturer Programs. 

Last puzzle answer to the Animals Backing Up question is “Tackle”.   I asked that you think of two animals 
that have names of three letters each.  Put these names side by side and read them backward, and you’ll 
get a common six-letter word.  What is it?  Here’s the hint I provided:  The two animal names are general 
names – not ones for a particular gender or variety.  The two animals are Elk and Cat.

The puzzle for April follows.  You can email (preferred) or snail mail answers to the Lecturer.  The Knight’s 
Ladies are also invited to compete as usual this month.  The Knight’s Ladies responses have been lagging 
badly.  

April Puzzle.  Salty Language There are four common words in the English language that contain the 
consecutive letters N-A-C-L (NaCl is the chemical designation of salt which is a compound of sodium and 
chlorine).  Name any three of them. 

Good Luck.
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CHANCELLOR’S REPORT
Bob McGraw, Work 410-887-1828, Cell/Text 443-299-7732, E-mail rsmcgraw@verizon.net

Feel free to contact me if you know of any brother or family member that is in need of prayers.  

Please continue to pray for the following: 

Brothers: 
George Thuman Jr.
Pop Stritzinger
John Robinson
Gene Messenger
Kevin Krivacsy (former member of the council)

Relations:
Mary Weber, Wife of Brother Paul Weber
Tori Robinson, Wife of Brother John Robinson
Carolyn Thuman, Wife of Brother George Thuman
William Snowden, Brother in Law of Brother Charles Valle
Mary Renshaw, Wife of Brother Robert Renshaw  
Gertrude Gibson, Mother of Brother Sam Gibson
Stanley Gibson, Brother of Brother Sam Gibson 
Catherine Lanham, Daughter of Brother Jason Lanham
Kathy Gutberlet, Wife of Brother Matt Gutberlet
Phyliss Rowan, Wife of Brother Thomas Rowan
Robert Rowan, Brother of Brother Thomas Rowan
Doris Duncan, Mother in Law of Brother Thomas Rowan  
 
 NOTE:  We have no system of routinely identifying those people whose health has improved to 

the point that they no longer need to be on the prayer list. Consequently, at the end of each quarter, 
we will delete all names that have been on the list for three or more months.  Anyone with a request  
should contact the Chancellor,  Bob McGraw, at  either  of the above addresses and they will  be 
listed/reinstated on the prayer list.  

APRIL BIRTHDAYS

Carroll McComas 02 Bob Vacek 03
Tom Wojcik 05 Larry Flynn 11
Sam Gibson 11 Frank Budzynski 12
Craig Messenger 13 Ted Burns 16
Tom Romanko 24 Bob Torr 27
John Schlee 28
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BASEBALL GAMES

The baseball  season  is  here  again.   Each  year  our  Council  works  about  12  games  at  one  of  the 
concession stands at Oriole Park and for that we earn a commission from ARAMARK who has the contract 
for all stands and games. We need about 15 men/women to work in the portable beer and main stands 
serving Cokes, popcorn, hot dogs, nachos, beer ,etc,  And we  work behind the stand preparing food and 
providing general help.  A few men start at about 3:30PM opening the stand and getting ready. Others come 
when they can and work until about 30 minutes after the game ends, or leave earlier if necessary.

Aside from the normal dues collection, this is by far the biggest, and steadiest fund  raiser we have.  The 
council needs the income from the baseball stand to keep itself financially sound.  All Brothers and family or 
friends over 18 years of age are asked to work one or more games to help out.  Please be courteous to the 
member who will contact you,  and help your council.

The games that we will be working are listed below for your planning purposes.

DATE  TIME DAY TEAM DATE TIME DAY TEAM
04/09/2010 3:05 PM Fri Toronto 05/26/2010 7:05 PM Wed Athletics 
06/04/2010 7:05 PM Fri Boston 06/11/2010 7:05 PM Fri Mets 
06/25/2010 7:05 PM Fri Washington 07/16/2010 7:05 PM Fri Toronto
07/23/2010 7:05 PM Fri Twins 08/06/2010 7:05 PM Fri Chicago
08/20/2010 7:05 PM Fri Rangers 09/02/2010 7:05 PM Thur Red Sox 
09/17/2010 7:05 PM Fri New York 10/01/2010 7:05 PM Fri Tigers 

Anyone  who  will  handle  /  serve  beer  or  work  cash  registers  is  required  to  have  the  ARAMARK 
TIPS/TEAM training and certification.  Anyone who needs to be trained, especially those who have or will 
expire this year(please check your TEAM certification card now), can attend one of the remaining sessions 
shown below.

Monday April 5th Pastimes Café Tuesday April 20th Media Lounge (M&T)
Thursday April 22nd Pastimes Café Wednesday May 5th Pastimes Café
Monday May 17th Media Lounge (M&T) Thursday May 20th Media Lounge (M&T)
Tuesday June 15th Pastimes Café Thursday June 17th Pastimes Café
Tuesday July 6th Pastimes Café Tuesday July 27th Media Lounge (M&T)

All sessions run from 6PM to 9PM.
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DATES TO REMEMBER

DATE     DAY             TIME             ACTIVITY                                                              LOCATION  
APRIL

04 Sun.            HAPPY EASTER
05 Mon. 2nd Degree Bel air Council
06 Tues. 7:00 PM Knights Ladies Council Home
08 Thurs. 7:00 PM Officers Meeting Council Home
08 Thurs. 8:00 PM BCGK Meeting
09 Fri. 3:05 PM Baseball Game Opening Day Camden Yards
11 Sun. 5:00 PM Feast of Divine Mercy St. Johns Chapel
13 Tues. 8:00 PM Business Meeting Council Home
15 Thurs. 8:00 PM   ABJC Meeting LGV Council
16 Fri. 8:00 PM Council activities Night Council Hall
17/18 Weekend All Masses Ministry Fair-Recruiting St. Johns Church
25 Sun.       World Day of Prayer for Vocations                                 
27 Tues. 8:00 PM Social Meeting Council Home

We will honor all Charter members at this Meeting
28 Wed. 6:30 PM Reception for PKG's and Ladies' Presidents Council Hall
29 Thurs. 9:00 AM Anniversary Golf Outing and Lunch Winters Run golf Course
30 Fri. 7:00 PM Anniversary Gala TGCC(Eagles Nest)

MAY

04 Tues. 7:00 PM Knights' Ladies Meeting Council Home
06 Thurs 7:00 PM Officers Meeting Council Home
06/08 Thurs./Fri          Spring Fling St. Johns Church
09 Sun All Masses Mary Gold project St. Johns Church
11   Tues. 8:00 PM Business Meeting Council Home
13/16  Thrs./Sun State Covention Ocean City 
13 Thurs. 7:00 PM BCGK Meeting Columbus Gardens
20 Thurs. 8:00 PM ABJC Meeting LGV Council
21 Fri. 8:00 PM Council Activities Night Council Home
25 Tues. 8:00 PM Council Social Meeting Council Home
26`      Wed. 7:05 PM Baseball game Candem yard
30 Sun. 11:15 AM 5th Sunday Mass/Brunch TBD
31 Mon. MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL 8736

Celebrate …..Long Green Valley 

25th ANNIVERSARY
TUESDAY April  27 – This is a regular council  meeting night which will  include a special  program to 

recognize all  of  the Charter Members of the council.   All charter members planning to attend must 
notify me no later than April 9.  There is NO CHARGE for this event.  Meeting starts at 8 pm.

WEDNESDAY April 28 – Members and their wives/guest are invited to a reception to recognize all Past 
Grand Knights of Long Green Valley Council and former Knights’ Ladies Presidents in the council home at 
6:30 pm.  Reception will include hot and cold hors d’oeuvres, beer, wine and soda.  Cost is $10.00 person. 
All  Past  Grand  Knights  and  former  Knights’  Ladies  Presidents  will  be  guests  of  the  council.   All 
reservations and payments must be received by April 19.

THURSDAY April 29 – Anniversary Golf Outing at Winters Run Golf Club on Tollgate Road in Bel Air 
begins with a shotgun start at 9 am.  The cost, which includes golf, cart, coffee & donuts prior to tee time 
and  lunch  served at the council home, is $55.00 per golfer.  All reservations and payments must be 
received by April 21.

FRIDAY April  30 –  Gala  celebration  and  dinner  at  Towson  Golf  and  Country  Club  at  7  pm.   All 
reservations and payments must be received by April 5.  

For reservations or additional information, call Paul Weber 410 879-0558 or apaulweber@msn.com

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-----
Detach and mail along with your check to order your tickets now. Make checks payable to 

Long Green Valley Council and mail to: Paul Weber 2223 Larchmont Dr. Fallston Md. 
21047

Name   __________________________________________

Date Event Charge # Attending Amount

April 27, 2010 Council Meeting Honoring Charter Members No Charge   

April 28, 2010 Reception Honoring Grand Knights & Lad. Pres $10.00   

April 29, 2010 Anniversary Golf Tournament & Lunch $55.00   

April 30, 2010 Gala Celebration Towson Golf & Country Club $40.00   

  Total    
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LONG GREEN VALLEY COUNCIL 8736

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Long Green Valley Council No. 8736
c/o Michael Sallese
2701Chestnut Hill Road
Forest Hill, MD 21050

Please plan to join the Knights' Ladies on Tuesday evening, April 6 for our "Cash in the Attic" Auction to be 
held in the Knights' Hall. Preview all the treasures at 6:15PM and the bidding will begin at 7:00. We hope all 
our members will support this fund raiser which will benefit our many charities. Please bring along your 
husbands, friends, neighbors, and anyone who would like to enjoy a fun evening!

Just in case you did not notice in the rest of the newsletter, during the Knights celebration of their 25th 

anniversary, on Wednesday evening, they are honoring all of the past Grand Knights and Ladies 
Presidents.  We are also invited to that ceremony.  The details of that night are contained in separate pages 
in this newsletter.  Please consider joining the men and ladies in honoring our past leaders that night by 
contacting Paul Weber at 410 879 0558.
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